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North Scott Rotary Guardians of Integrity

This Friday (watch for Zoom invitation)

Calendar with important dates for future on page 2

Greg Schaapveld

At last Friday's Zoom meeting, Greg Schaapveld was 
recognized as North Scott Rotary's recipient of the 
2020 Paul E. Hellwege Guardian of Integrity award. The 
award honors individuals who have made contributions 
in business, media, academia or government and who 
have by their actions, writing, policies and public pro-
nouncements strengthened and fostered development 
of integrity and ethical practices, and who have made 
sacrifices and/or undertaken risks to uphold Rotary’s 
Core Value of Integrity. The awards are named after the 
late Past District Governor Paul E. Hellwege of Boone 
(1954-55) who, at the time of his death in 2010 had been 
a past district governor for more than half of the 105-
year existence of Rotary, whose life exemplified integ-
rity. Greg is one of nine recognized in 2020 by District 

Congratulations, Greg!

INTeGRITY, continued on page 2

Allie Stutting: 'How 
Rotary shaped my life'

Allie Stutting

Our scheduled program, "Lindsay's Legacy," with Diane 
Koster about the late North Scott Rotarian Lindsay Thul, 
deferred to a later date when it was learned on Tuesday 
afternoon that we would not be able to meet at the Stee-
plegate Inn this Friday. But thanks to a great suggestion 
by Marcia Brandt, and a "Yes" from Allie Stutting, this 
2020 University of Iowa grad agreed to share the upbeat 
and inspirational story of the important role Rotary – and 
more specifically North Scott Rotary – has played in her 
young life. Allie grew up at Princeton and graduated 
from North Scott in 2016. Rotarians may remember the 
spellbinding History Day program she and Ali Watkins 

ALLIe, continued on page 3



Friday, June 19: Board of Directors meeting, 10:45 a.m.
Friday, June 19: "How Rotary Shaped My Life," with North 

Scott and University of Iowa graduate Allie Stutting, 
a recipient of North Scott Rotary scholarship, a RYLA 
head student counselor, and a former Xicoptec Project 
Team member.

Friday, June 19: District Governor Nominee Alka and Kha-
nolkar invite North Scott Rotarians to a virtual toast by 
Zoom at 5:15 p.m. to make up the District 6000 Breakfast 
at the Honolulu RI Convention. "We will be having guest 
speakers DGE Steve Dakin, John Ockenfels (giving us an 
update on his trip around the World for 'Ending Polio', 
Rotarian George Belistos will be speaking on the 'End 
to Human Trafficking' and much more! The program 
will begin at 5:15 but you can join via zoom for a social 
meet and greet from 5 p.m. Please wear something 
Hawaiian so we can get a group picture to send to our 
virtual International Convention starting the following 
day would be absolutely wonderful! Join Zoom Meeting 
at https://us02web.zoom.us/j/6866562580?pwd=REk5
SU1CamFRUGc3MjhWaXpXaFVCZz09.

Saturday, June 20: Tryke build organized by Jeff Ashcraft. 
"We have scheduled a tryke build for Saturday, June 20 
at 9 a.m. at the home of Brad Burt, 901 W. Pinehurst, 
Eldridge. We hope to build up to six trykes that day. 
The following Rotarians have signed up: Ryan Varner, 
Jerry Coussens, Theresa White, Sara Somsky, Richard 
Golinghorst, Brad Burt, Jason and Sara Happel, Steve 
Powell, Charlie Jones, Marty O'Boyle and Sara Diericx.
The build will be led by Mike Snyder from Mississippi 
Bend Trykes and should last only a couple of hours at 

NORTH SCOTT ROTARY - Calendar of events

most. Please remember we are only going to allow the 
people who sign up to help build that morning so that 
we can properly social distance, etc." 

Saturday, June 20 - Friday, June 26: The Honolulu RI 
Convention was cancelled due to COVID-19, but now 
Rotarians can participate in the Virtual RI Convention, 
June 20-26, without leaving home. Look up the menu of 
speakers and breakouts and sign up at: https://www.
riconvention.org/en.

Friday, June 26: District 6000 Virtual Gavel Passing, 4:30-
5:30 p.m. Watch for instructions to log on.

Friday, June 26: North Scott Rotary Installation Party or-
ganized by Josie Seymour at Sheridan Meadows Park in 
Eldridge. Gather at 5:30; dinner at 6:00 p.m.  with meal 
catered by Smokin''Butts. See flyer with this newsletter 
and RSVP to Josie Seymour by June 20: jseymour1226@
gmail.com, or 563-676-7338.

Friday, July 3: No meeting. 
Friday, July 10: Back at the Steeplegate Inn. "Lindsay's 

Legacy" with Diane Koster (Zoom link available).
Friday, July 17: North Scott Rotary Youth Day at the Stee-

plegate Inn to recognize scholarship recipients. 
 

Three Rotarians from District 6000 leadership joined our 
Zoom meeting last Friday to recognize Steve Suiter for his 
Level 2 ($25,000) bequest to The Rotary Foundation. Among 
them were PDG Jacque Andrew (above), who was District 
Governor during Steve's president's year of 2013-14. Also
District Rotary Foundation Chair PDG Chris Knapp of Iowa 
City and Bill Koellner of West Liberty. They said Steve's future 
gift will ensure that the humanitarian work of The Rotary 
Foundation continues for generations to come.  Photo by Bill Tubbs

Thank you, Steve Suiter!

6000. The award was presented by District Vocational 
Service Chair, Bill Tubbs:

North Scott Rotarian Greg Schaapveld uses his voca-
tional skills and expertise as a civil engineer to ad-
vance projects his Rotary club undertakes such as the 
playground in Eldridge that is accessible to all and a 
sensory garden for pre-K students in Park View, Iowa. 
He provides “his utmost attention and efforts” to the 
projects even when it means oversight on his lunch hour 
or weekend hours away from home. A big supporter of 
Youth Sports in Park View, Greg coaches basketball, 
fundraises for the park board and helps run the Home 
Run Derby. Father of two grade school age sons, of 
course Greg also supports the Cub Scouts. 

Past North Scott Rotary recipients of the Guardian of 
Integrity award: Jim Koehler, Keith Mattke, Merle An-
derson, Jim Smith, Charlie Jones, Patrick Olsen, Glen 
Keppy, Becky Bray, Paul Holzworth.

Photos and award scripts of all nine who were honored 
by District 6000 are in the new issue of District 6000 
News, which was mailed to Rotarians on Monday.

INTeGRITY: Past honorees



The following slate of officers for 2020-21 was read by 
Brad Burt. Motion to approve by Marty O'Boyle, seconded 
by Jan Touney and the slate was elected.

Board members 2-year terms 2020-22: Heather Wag-
ner, Greg Schaapveld, Miles Thompson, Tyler Bindrum. 
Sergeant-at-arms: Nate Kessler. Vice President-Elect: 
Tracy Lindaman. Board member 1-year term 2020-21 to 
replace Tracy Lindaman: Dr. Fred Mulch. 

Continuing service: President 2020-21, Dr. Brad Burt; 
President-Elect, Patrick Olsen; Vice President, Josie 
Seymour; Treasurer: Steve Fahrenkrog; Board members 
second year of 2-year terms 2019-21: Scott Case, Jeff Mar-
tens, Brian Williams. Executive Secretary: Deb Peterson.

Brad announced that these members were asked by the  
Executive Committee to perform core activities of the 
executive secretary on an interim basis: Chris Connolly 
will assist treasuer Steve Fahrenkrog with invoices and 
bills. Heather Wagner will register guests and Visiting 
Rotarians at meetings. Jan Touney will record board 
minutes. Miles Thompson and Tyler Bindrum will pro-
vide technical services at meetings. Bill Tubbs and Jeff 
Martens will edit the club newsletter.

OFFICeRS AND VOLUNTeeRS

ROTARY ReMeMBeRS DeNNIS PROGRAM

ALLIe STUTTING
Continued from page 1
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Assistant District Governor
Tim Lane, Bettendorf

ROTARY INTeRNATIONAL AND DISTRICT 
6000  LeADeRS

MAKeUP OPPORTUNITIeS

Monday, Noon ........... Clinton, Rastrelli's Restaurnt, Lyons
Monday, Noon .......Davenport, Outing Club, 2109 N. Brady
Monday, 12:10 ...... Muscatine, Rendevouz, 3127  Lucas St.
Monday, 12:15 .......Moline, Trinity Lutheran, 1313 13th Av.
Monday, 6:00 p.m. .Quad Cities Illinois, HyVee, 42nd Ave., 

Moline
Tuesday, Noon .. Rock Island, Quad-City Botanical Center
Tuesday, 7:15 p.m. ........River Cities, Brothers Restaurant, 

Rapid City, Ill.
Wednesday, Noon .............Bettendorf, Tanglefoot Pavilion
Wednesday, Noon ................ Tipton, 1143 Cedar Valley Rd.
Wednesday, Noon ........................Maquoketa, Eagle's Club
Wednesday, 5:00 p.m. ....... North Scott Rotary Mini-Meet, 

Maloney's, Eldridge
Thursday, 7:00 a.m. . Iowa Quad Cities, J-Bar, Elmore Ave.
Thursday, 12:15 p.m. .................East Moline, Christ United 

Methodist Church
Thursday, Noon .................................. Milan, Pinnacle Club
Friday, Noon ...... North Scott, Steeplegate Inn, Davenport

presented at North Scott Rotary Youth Day in 2016. Allie 
was the recipient of a North Scott Rotary Scholarship. 
Excellence followed her to the University of Iowa where 
she was a resident assistant, orientation leader, led the 
Dance Marathon and volunteered for the Children's Hospi-
tal. Earlier this year she started an Errands business that 
was featured in The North Scott Press. In 2018, Allie had 
the distinct honor of serving as head student counselor 
for District 6000 Rotary Youth Leadership Awards at Grin-
nell College. She was a member of Rotary's project team 
to Xicotepec, Mexico, and was recently selected by PDG 
Tom Narak to serve on the Xicotepec Board. Allie received 
bachelor of arts degrees in History and Secondary Social 
Studies Education in May. She will soon begin her career 
as Assistant Director for Corporate and Community Out-
reach for the Stead Children's Hospital at the University 
of Iowa. Allie commented, "I enjoy talking about Rotary, 
and especially North Scott Rotary."



District 6000 News

Third Issue 
2019-20

(March thru June)

Rotary District 6000
Iowa USA

Erna Morain, Governor

SERVICE ABOVE SELF in a time of 

SHELTER-IN-PLACE
As clubs and districts adapt to new protocols in the era of COVID-19, 

the Rotary Club of Des Moines AM reaches out to the world.

Notes from last Friday: Joe Stutting was Zoom host and 
Jeremy Kaiser presided. Fifty members and guests joined, 
including district Rotarians who recognized Steve Suiter 
for achieving Rotary Foundation Bequest Society Level 2 
(page 2). District 6000 Vocational Service chair Bill Tubbs 
announced Greg Schaapveld as the recipient of the Paul E. 
Hellwege Guardian of Integrity Award (pages 1-2). Jeremy 
thanked Jeff Aschraft for arranging flowers for Dennis 
Peterson (page 3). Jeff Ashcraft asked for volunteers for 
the Tryke Build on June 20 (page 2). President Jeremy an-
nounced upcoming meetings, which at that time included 
a return to the Steeplegate on June 19. (He learned later 
that this will not be possible.) Josie Seymour invited all to 
the Installation Party on June 26 (see invitation on page 
5, and COVID precautions on page 6). Sergeant-at-arms 
Dr. Brad Burt told members to NOT bid on Joe Stutting's 
boat ride at the auction (because it was great and Brad 
wants it!). He asked us to remember Dennis Peterson 
with a heartfelt dollar for the club (payable later). Dennis 
was remembered well by district Rotarians Bill Koellner 
and PDGs Chris Knapp and Jacque Andrew. Jacque said 
she showed the tribute to Dennis from The North Scott 
Press to Dennis' brother-in-law in Jefferson who remem-
bers him as a "kind and gentle man." PDG Knapp said 
Dennis' and Deb's commitment to Youth Exchange was 
"tremendous."  "He was a pillar and we will miss him for 
what he brought to Youth Exchange." The program was a 
talk about projects and developments in Eldridge by new 
city administrator Lisa Kotter and Mayor Marty O'Boyle.
 – Bill Tubbs, Interim Editor

LAST WeeK

Watch for the district newsletter, "District 6000 News," which 
was mailed to Rotarians on Monday. Read about district 
projects, membership trends, Foundation giving, and see how 
other clubs are coping – and thriving – during COVID-19. 

District newsletter 

PAST PReSIDeNTS

Daniel A. Whalen (*) ............................................. 1973-74
C. John Pheiffer (*) ............................................... 1974-75
Kenneth J. Mundt (*)............................................. 1975-76
Roger D. Burt .......................................................... 1976-77
G. Eugene Kimble (*) ............................................ 1977-78
David A. Stephens (*) ........................................... 1978-79
Richard A. Froeschle (*) ....................................... 1979-80
James E. Campbell ................................................ 1980-81
Rev. Ronald Jespersen (*) .................................... 1981-82
Walter W. Fahrenkrog (*) ..................................... 1982-83
Roy B. Keppy (*) .................................................... 1983-84
Thomas A. Robinson ............................................. 1984-85
H. Ronald Frogley, D.C. (*) .................................... 1985-86
Thomas J. Otting ................................................... 1986-87
Gene Schneckloth ................................................. 1987-88
J.B. Straley ............................................................. 1988-89
Robert H. Lage (*) ................................................. 1989-90
Richard J. Blanche ................................................. 1990-91
Jack D. Darland ...................................................... 1991-92
Jerry L. Vollbeer ..................................................... 1992-92
Robert B. White ..................................................... 1993-94
Wayne W. Jugenheimer ........................................ 1994-95
William F. Tubbs .................................................... 1995-96
Pascal V. DeLuca ................................................... 1996-97
Robert K. Bainter ................................................... 1997-98
John C. Barker, M.D. .............................................. 1998-99
Merle L. Anderson ................................................. 1999-00
Carl G. Stigdon ....................................................... 2000-01
James L. Smith ....................................................... 2001-02
R. Scott Case .......................................................... 2002-03
Robert A. Fox .......................................................... 2003-04
James J. Rastrelli ................................................... 2004-05
Thomas A. Yates .................................................... 2005-06
Anita L. Wubbena, D.C .......................................... 2006-07
Scott C. Kurtz ......................................................... 2007-08
Gary Lynch (*)........................................................ 2008-09
Charles I. Briegel (*) ............................................. 2009-10
Charlie Jones ......................................................... 2010-11
Becky Bray ............................................................. 2011-12
John D. Maxwell ..................................................... 2012-13
Steven G. Suiter ..................................................... 2013-14
Steven Fahrenkrog ................................................ 2014-15
Glen L. Keppy ......................................................... 2015-16
Jeffrey Helms ......................................................... 2016-17
Dennis Peterson (*) .............................................. 2017-18
Jeffrey Ashcraft ..................................................... 2018-19
Jeremy J. Kaiser ..................................................... 2019-20

The Four-Way Test
(of the things we Think, Say or Do)

1. Is it the TRUTH?
2. Is it FAIR to all concerned?
3. Will it build GOODWILL and BeTTeR FRIeNDSHIPS?
4. Will it be BeNeFICIAL to all concerned?



PRESIDENTIAL
INSTALLATION
HONORING 
DR. BRAD BURT, INCOMING PRESIDENT
JEREMY KAISER, PAST PRESIDENT

July 26, 2020 | 5:30 PM
Sheridan Meadows Park, Eldridge
 
Families Welcome
Social Distancing Encouraged

Catered By
Smokin Butt BBQ

RSVP 
by June 20th

Call or Email Josie
563.676.7338

jseymour1226@gmail.com

Live Music
Pat Wills aka The Mand
Half Man - Half Band

June 26, 2020 | 5:30 PM



Guests & Families are
Welcome

Social Distancing is
encouraged. Physical contact

is discouraged at this time.
Please respect everyone's

personal boundaries.

Masks are not required, but
are welcome.

If you feel sick, have a cough,
fever or other symptoms

you must stay home.

Attend at your comfort level
and be mindful of others

around you.


